North Taranaki Cycle Advocates 

29 June 2017 

MINUTES 

Present: Quin, Graeme, Alan, Nigel, Stuart, Nathanial, Joelle 

1. Discussed various roading issues that are problematic for local cyclists - Nathanial suggested members take it in turn to report these issues to NPDC via their website - and request call back:

· Roundabout revision at Frankley, Dawson, Mill roundabout - doesn't seem to have been planning for cyclists to navigate new roundabout. 

· Bottom of Carrington Street (right before Red Coat Lane where rest home used to be) - needs resealing because it's very uneven. 

· Red Coat Lane (at bottom coming down from Brougham right before bride) - extremely wet, slippery and dangerous in winter. Graeme has already made one complaint to NPDC about this but it hasn't been acted on. 

· Wooden area of coastal walkway heading into Bell Block - extremely slippery and dangerous. 

2. Discussed doing an OIA to NPDC requesting their annual data on cycling complaints.

3. Discussed need for NTCA to provide input into two of the 10 proposed infrastructure projects - extending walkway to Waitara and Zero Waste.

4. Nathanial announced that review of Pukekura Park management plan will include proposal for East-West and North-South cycle route for kids to use to get to Highlands and Boys High without their parents driving them. There's an impending change to law law on footpath cycling (making legal up to age 12 - with discretion after age 12). Use of Park cycle routes could be similar. 

